Regular Meeting June 8, 2020

Regular Meeting of the City Council of the City of Lindsay

Mavyor Scott Neu
Alderman Klay Gilbert  Absent
Jeff Neu
Glenn Block
Robert Sharp
Sam Sparkman
Police Chief Jimmy Yarbrough
City Secretary Monica Laux

Visitors: Steve Snider; Lindsay Letter
Invocation and Pledge of Allegiances were led by Scott Neu. The Roll Call was then taken showing
Klay Gilbert absent. Establishing a quorum, Mayor Neu called the meeting to order at 7:01PM.

No one signed to speak under Citizen’s Comments.

The Consent Agenda was approved as presented on a motion by Jeff Neu and a second by Glenn
Block. Motion carried 4-0.

A brief discussion took place on a proposed stop sign at the intersection of Fourth Street and North
Maple Street. The Council decided to place a four-way stop sign at the intersection of Fourth and North
Maple and replace the four way stop sign at the intersection of Fourth and Pecan with yield signs. The
motion to accept the street sign changes were made by Glenn Block, seconded by Sam Sparkman. Motion
carried 4-0.

Mayor Neu stated that the City has a leash law ordinance for dogs but feels that the City also needs
an ordinance for vicious dogs. Any citizen could file a complaint of a vicious dog. The county has a
contract with Refinery Road Veterinary to impound the dog at the owner’s expense. Jeff Neu made a
motion to accept Ordinance 0620-1, regarding vicious dogs, Robert Sharp seconded the motion. Motion
carried 4-0.

A motion made by Jeff Neu, seconded by Robert Sharp to renew the agreement for Fire Protection
Services with the Lindsay Volunteer Fire Department. The noted change replaced the reimbursed phone
expenses with reimbursement of internet expense not to exceed $1000.00 yearly. The motion carried
4-0.

The Council voted to change the Council regular meeting date from the second Monday of each
month to the first Tuesday of each month, since the City Attorney has recently been reassigned on the
second Mondays. The motion to change the date was made by Robert Sharp, seconded by Sam Sparkman.
Motion carried
4-0.

The last thing on the agenda was an emergency item to discuss the repair or replacement of the
City Hall’s failed air conditioner unit. A motion made by Sam Sparkman, seconded by Jeff Neu to allow
Mayor Neu to approve the repair or replacement of the unit with the amount not to exceed $10,000.00.
Motion carried 4-0.

There were no reports under Information Reports.

There being no further business before the Council, the meeting adjourned at 7:21PM. (For
more detailed information you may consult the recording of this meeting available at City Hall).




